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CITY COUNCIL MEMO 
2023-1121 

 
MEETING OF OCTOBER 3, 2023 
 
TO: Mayor Jordan and City Council 

THRU: Susan Norton, Chief of Staff 

FROM: Tim Nyander, Utilities Director 

DATE: 
 

SUBJECT: Jack Tyler Engineering, Inc. – Extension of Rental Pump for the Gregg Avenue Sewer 
Lift Station (LS5) 

 
RECOMMENDATION: 
Staff recommends approval of a pump rental in the total amount of $41,675.00 plus applicable taxes from Jack 
Tyler Engineering, Inc. for the Gregg Avenue sewer lift station. 
 
BACKGROUND: 
The Gregg Ave. sewer lift station has four pumps total, and recently had two pump failures. The pumps were 
sent in for repair, and due to the lead time on parts the City had to have a working pump in its place. Jack Tyler 
Engineering provided a rental pump at the rate of $7,255 per month. The purchase order was approved in the 
amount of $27,165.00 plus tax and the pump was installed. This included 3 months of rental, and the 
inbound/outbound freight for the pump. 
 
DISCUSSION: 
A two-month extension of the pump rental is needed which will put the total cost over $35,000, requiring City 
Council approval. The estimated cost of the two-month extension is $14,510.00 plus tax, for a total estimated 
cost of $41,675.00 plus tax. 
 
Staff recommends approval of the pump rental extension with Jack Tyler Engineering. 
 
BUDGET/STAFF IMPACT: 
Funds are available in the Upgrade/Replace Lift Stations account within the Water & Sewer fund. 
 
ATTACHMENTS: SRF - Jack Tyler Engineering, Inc. (#3), Jack Tyler Engineering, Inc. Pump Rental Quote 
#04072023VS (#4) 
 


